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Our Vision is to Enable Young Minds with 

Profound Knowledge and Technology   

To Be Globally Responsible by Creating 

Skilled and Blissful Community 

1.To Impart knowledge and technological skills in 

young minds with global standards. 

2.To Ignite environmental sensitivity. 

3.To Indoctrinate right values and universal 

brotherhood. 

4.To Incorporate student- centric and joyful 

learning. 

 

OUR VISION 
 

OUR MISSION 
 



 

Dear St. Mary's Family, 

As we enter this new month, I want to emphasize the vital role of faith in our lives. 

At St. Mary's, we believe in nurturing not just the intellect, but the heart and spirit 

of each student. Holistic development is our goal, fostering a community where 

kindness, integrity, and resilience thrive. 

Let us support one another in facing challenges with courage and grace. This 

September, I encourage you to engage fully in both academics and extracurricular 

activities. Together, we can create an enriching environment that celebrates our 

diverse talents and passions. 

May our faith continue to inspire us, guiding our actions and decisions.  

I am excited for all that we will achieve together this year! 

With warmth and blessings, 

Rev. Sr. L. Francisca DMI 

Campus Superior  

 



Dear Staff, Students and Colleagues, 

Greetings and Warm Regards from the Principal 

Please take a moment to know about two pressing issues that are very 

close to my heart and deeply relevant to each one of you: drug abuse 

and the importance of education. These topics may seem different, but 

they are closely connected in ways that directly impact everyone’s 

lives. 

Drug abuse is one of the most pressing challenges facing young people today. It’s a 

path that often starts innocently—a decision to try something new, to fit in, or to escape from 

stress—but it quickly spirals into something far more dangerous. Drugs affect not just the 

body, but also the mind, clouding judgment and derailing dreams. They can ruin 

relationships, destroy health, and even cost lives. You may think, “It won’t happen to me,” 

but the truth is, drug abuse does not discriminate. It affects people from all walks of life, all 

ages, and all backgrounds. The short-lived highs are never worth the long-term consequences: 

addiction, legal problems, poor academic performance, and shattered futures. Every time you 

choose to stay away from drugs, you are protecting your dreams, your health, and your future. 

This brings me to the second point: the importance of education. Education is more 

than just attending classes and passing exams. It is about empowering yourself to achieve 

your fullest potential. Your education equips you with the knowledge, skills, and mind-set 

needed to navigate the complexities of life and to make choices that will benefit you in the 

long run. Every day you spend learning is an investment in yourself. It is the key that opens 

doors to opportunities you never knew existed. Whether you aspire to be a doctor, engineer, 

artist, entrepreneur, or anything else, education provides the foundation upon which you build 

your dreams. It also teaches you critical thinking, discipline, and perseverance—qualities that 

help you make better decisions, especially when faced with temptations like drugs. 

Connecting the Dots; When you prioritize your education, you are less likely to fall 

into the traps of drug abuse. Engaging in school activities, pursuing hobbies, and focusing on 

your personal growth keep you occupied and motivated, leaving little room for negative 

influences. Surround yourself with people who inspire you, seek guidance from your teachers 

and parents, and most importantly, believe in your potential. I urge you all to make wise 

choices. Understand that the decisions you make today will shape your tomorrow. Say no to 

drugs, not because someone tells you to, but because you respect yourself enough to choose 

a better path. Embrace your education, not just because it’s a requirement, but because it is 

your gateway to a brighter, healthier, and more successful life. 

In conclusion, remember that your life is precious. Protect it by making choices that 

align with your goals and dreams. Stay focused on your education, cherish the opportunities 

you have, and never let anything stand in the way of your success. We are all here to support 

you, and I believe in each and every one of you. 

Let’s work together to create a future we can all be proud of. 

Principal 

 



 

 

  

We conducted a series of engaging activities for KG students, including a 

Fancy Dress Competition where children showcased their creativity. A fun 

Ring Activity helped develop their hand-eye coordination, while the 'Find the 

Letter' game enhanced their letter recognition skills. The Thumb Print 

activity allowed them to explore colors and patterns through art. 

Additionally, students enjoyed a 'Color the Picture' exercise using colored 

papers to express their creativity. Overall, the event was a delightful blend of 

learning and fun, promoting both cognitive and motor skill development. 



 

 



  

We organized a series of educational activities for primary students, beginning 

with an exploration of pulses and cereals, where children learned about different 

grains and their nutritional value. Students also engaged in an eco-friendly 

activity by making paper bags, promoting sustainability. As part of a healthy food 

initiative, children enjoyed Ragi balls and were educated on the importance of 

consuming nutritious food. These activities fostered hands-on learning, 

creativity, and an awareness of healthy eating habits. 



 

 

 

The Scout & 

Club 

inauguration was 

celebrated on 

September 18, 

2024, at our 

school campus, 

marking an 

important 

milestone for our 

students. The 

ceremony was 

inaugurated by 

Mr. James 

Jayaraj, the 

District 

Secretary of 

Scouts & Clubs, 

who inspired the 

attendees with 

his words on the 

value of scouting 

and community 

service. The 

event was filled 

with enthusiasm 

and showcased 

the commitment 

of our school to 

fostering 

leadership and 

teamwork 

among students. 



 

We organized a Rally on Road 

Safety & Stop Teen Driving on 

September 13, 2024, starting from 

the Panchayat Office Pallipat and 

concluding at our school campus. 

The event was initiated by the Sub 

Inspector of Police (RK Pet), who 

emphasized the importance of 

road safety. Students from classes 

VI to VIII actively participated in 

the rally, showcasing their 

commitment to this vital cause. 

The Chief Guest addressed the 

students, explaining essential road 

safety rules and measures to 

ensure their safety on the roads. 



 

READING 

PRACTICE 

I TERMINAL EXAM 



 

The KG Department celebrated 

Grandparents Day with                   

Mr. V.A. Umapathy, Retd. 

Principal, as the chief guest. The 

event included various games that 

brought joy and laughter to the 

grandparents. Participants enjoyed 

a day filled with fun and cherished 

moments. This celebration 

strengthened the bonds between 

students and their grandparents, 

fostering a sense of community. 



 We implemented Remedial Programs for students identified as 'bloomers' to enhance their academic 

performance in upcoming exams. These targeted sessions aim to provide additional support and 

resources tailored to individual learning needs. By focusing on key areas where students may struggle, 

we strive to build their confidence and understanding of the subjects. 

HANDWRITING 

PRACTICE 



 

We proudly felicitate our Sports Champions who have demonstrated exceptional talent and 

dedication in Volleyball, Throw ball, and Athletics. Their hard work and commitment have 

paid off, as they have won numerous medals and certificates in their respective events. 

This celebration recognizes their achievements and inspires fellow students to pursue 

excellence in sports. 



 
The Staff Weekly Review Meeting is held every Friday at 4:30 PM, providing a platform to discuss 

the week’s plan, implementation, and tasks accomplished. During the meeting, staff members review 

their progress and share insights to enhance productivity. This month, the teachers participated in a 

training program on the ERP system, focusing on updating daily attendance and timetables efficiently. 

Additionally, our computer teachers attended a coding doubt-clearing session to support their 

professional development and address any challenges in teaching coding concepts. 



 



 

For More Information 

Contact:   

St. Mary’s Mat. Hr. Sec. School 

Amalipuram 

Sholingar Road 

Pallipat 

Thiruvallur Dist – 631207 

Mobile: 9444390717 / 044-27843287 

ADMISSIONS 


